STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 29, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eichner and Jamison Hines.

The selectmen discussed when the tax rate would be set. With the good news of the state budget
passing, the school board will be able to complete their portion of the state requirements to set the rate
with a mid October date.

The Town of Surry has not received the salt contract from Morton salt yet. The contract from Cargill is
on file.

The selectmen reviewed the road maintenance information from the Town of Richmond for comparison.
The Town of Surry reimbursed Jay Croteau for the direct assistance.

Jamison Hines continued researching information for hitch for the dump truck. He will also contact
Durwin Clark about getting a quote for an articulating bucket.

The insulation for the town garage has not been put in yet.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes as presented.

Jay Croteau will contact Patrick Hinckley from the Nature Conservancy about some additional questions
about limitations in the town with the amount of land in conservation.

The selectmen reviewed the current balances of the trust funds and discussed the Old Home Day
reimbursements.

The selectmen signed the letter to Alotek for the change of address number to #50.
The Town of Surry has not Report of Excavation from Tobey Barrett.

The selectmen reviewed the Community Action Report from Lisa Mudge.

Jay Croteau updated the minutes on the website.

The selectmen signed payroll.

Jay Croteau signed the payroll checks.

The selectmen signed the state deposits.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.



The selectmen are researching the oldest living town resident to present the Boston Post Cane to .
John Berglund picked up the state deposit and the checks to be signed.

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jamison Hines seconded the motion. The selectmen
agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



